
 
 

DATE:  September 2022 

TO:  Micro Bird Distributors 

SUBJECT: Recall 22-094-PUS /NHTSA # 22V540 

FROM:  Marie Claude Gagnon, Product Certification and Specification Specialist, Micro Bird Inc. 

 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the Motor Vehicle Safety Act. This is to inform 

you that your vehicle may contain a defect that could affect the safety of a person. 

Micro Bird has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in 2021-2022 G5, MBII, and T-
Series school buses. 
 
In certain vehicles, the inside panels under the windows may have been insufficiently attached, and accordingly 
these vehicles may not comply with the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety number 221, “School bus 
body joint strength.” 

If the inside panels under the windows have been insufficiently attached, in case of impact, they may separate, 
increasing the risks of injury.  
 
To complete this recall, owners will contact you to make an appointment for repair. 
 
We request that you apply for reimbursement via the GOLs claim system with detailed invoices and list of 
repaired vehicles so we can update our files. 

Micro Bird Corporation will provide instructions and parts, and reimburse labor to mitigate this recall at no 

charge. 

The allotted time to correct the defect depends on the model of the vehicle as well as whether a shoulder pad 

has been installed in the vehicle. To learn how much time is allotted for each vehicle, please refer to the 

instructions that are provided with this letter. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this action may have caused and we thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 


